Last year the MCoC approved the creation of a workgroup to review the HMIS Data Sharing scenario that was presented at the December 2017 meeting. 

The Data Sharing Scenario that was presented:

	Wellsky identifies and merges duplicate records
	Wellsky opens client historical records

In order to accomplish these goals there were 4 major tasks identified:

	Create\implement new data sharing agreement that includes all of the providers that will be sharing and the identification of fields to be shared

	Create\implement a new, easier to understand Release of Information

	Create Scope of Work for WellSky to open historical records and merge duplicates

	Clean up


The workgroup has been working on an updated Agency Participation Agreement (which combines the current Agency Participation Agreement and Data Sharing Agreement) and a new Release of Information which we are asking you to look at and approve.  We worked with MaineHousing’s General Counsel, Linda Uhl, who has given her approval for both documents.  

The Agency Participation Agreement is a document that HUD requires each Agency that participates in HMIS sign.  It outlines the expectations that the Agency will meet as well as what they can expect from HMIS.  We have included the Data Sharing components in this document to try and streamline the number of documents Agencies need to sign but also to make sure both documents are kept current with signatures and up to date information.  It will need to be signed on a yearly basis.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Maine Authorization to Disclose Information Form (ROI) is required to be signed from each client that has data entered about them in to HMIS and that data is shared.  The document outlines what data will be shared, why it will be shared, and what the client’s rights are in relation to HMIS.  The document was revised with the client in mind, we have tried to make it as clear and concise as possible. 





   









